
Notice to Manufacturers 
 

2023 Golf Club and Other Equipment Submissions 
(Not Including Golf Balls) 

May 30, 2023 
 
 

As you may know, the Equipment Standards department will be moving its operation from 
Liberty Corner, NJ to Pinehurst, NC at the end of 2023. To minimize disruption to the 
conformance evaluation process, please take note of the following key dates: 
 

1. To the extent possible, please make every attempt to submit items that will need 
to appear on the List of Conforming Driver Heads or the Informational Club 
Database on or before January 1, 2024, by no later than November 17, 2023. 
 

2. We will be receiving golf club and other equipment submissions (excluding golf 
balls) in Liberty Corner through December 8, 2023, and we will make every effort 
to process those submissions by December 22, 2023. However, we will process 
submissions on a first-in, first-out basis and we may not complete the evaluation 
until the first week or two in January 2024. 

 
3. Golf clubs and other equipment (excluding golf balls) submitted to the USGA after 

December 8, 2023, must be sent to and received in Pinehurst, NC. Please note 
that we will be in the process of transitioning the lab to Pinehurst from November 
2023 through early January 2024. As a result, there may be delays in providing 
conformance decisions for equipment received in Pinehurst. 
 

4. In November of 2023, we will provide you with an updated submission form which 
will include the new shipping address. 

 
 
Should you have questions, please contact Shannon Kane, Manager, Club Conformance 
of Equipment Standards, at skane@usga.org or 908-326-1954. 
 
Thank you. 
 
USGA Conformance Administration Staff 
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